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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 27th April 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mrs Anne James (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, John Griffiths, Councillor David Howlett Pembs County Council and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Kevin Morris. With sadness members record the death on 16th April 2015 of the most senior member, Mr Alun Vaughan, who had been a member of Ambleston Community Council since May 1979.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) REPLACEMENT SIGN WOODSTOCK/WYSTOG. An email received today from the Signage Department, Pembs County Council stating that the sign is scheduled for erection this week.
(b) ANNUAL DINNER. This will be held at the Cross Inn, Clarbeston Road, on Friday 1st May 2015.
(c) PLANNING AID WALES. The workshop at County Hall was attended by Bryn Vaughan and John Griffiths, who reported that it was a beneficial meeting.
4. Highway Matters.
There were no highway matters.
5. Planning. 
(a) An application for the erection of a detached garage at Primrose Cottage, Ambleston. Members supported the application.
(b) Planning permission has been granted to the Formation of Detached Annexe to existing Nursing Home at Parcyllyn, Ambleston. Particulars of the decision to be circulated.

(c) An extant permission has been granted to a development at Churchfields, Ambleston.

6. Annual Accounts 2014/2015.
The Clerk reported on an end of year balance of £3,286.28. Community Account balance was £3,080.56. Business Saver Account balance was £205.72 which includes £0.11 interest. Precept received was £2,200.00, VAT repayment £16.00, Wayleaves payment of £231.64. Wales Audit Office redistribution of Reserves £30.00. Expenditure totalled £1,891.04 with £60.00 in charitable donations. Clerk’s salary £1,350.00, Clerk’s expenses £25.76, Insurance £190.28, One Voice Wales (OVW) membership £39.00, Hire of Hall £30.00, Audit Fee £96.00, Notice Board Repairs £100.00.

7A. Annual Audit.
(a) The audit date has been set at 23rd June 2015 with records being made available to the electors from 26th May to 22nd June.

(b) The Accounting Statement had been completed to correspond to the Annual Accounts report and was approved. This was then signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

(c) The Annual Governance Statement was discussed and completed.

(d) It was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by John Griffiths and agreed to ask Mr David Weatherburn, Tŷ’r Ardd, Lower Wallis to act as our Internal Auditor.
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7B. Annual Risk Assessment.
Members agreed that there was adequate insurance cover, with Fidelity Guarantee cover of up to £25,000. There must be two signatories to every cheque with the cheque stubs being initialled by the signatories. The Clerk does not sign cheques. The Internal Auditor is completely independent of the Community Council. Declarations of personal interest are recorded in the minutes. Declaration of Personal Interest forms are completed at the commencement of each new Council.

8A. Correspondence.
(a) PRECEPT 2015/16. The Clerk reported that the first instalment of £600.00 had been paid into the Community Council’s bank account via BACS.

(b) ONE VOICE WALES (OVW) MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL. . It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to pay £41.00 based on 149 dwellings at 27.6 pence per dwelling.

(c) The OVW Pembs Area Committee was held on Tuesday 21st April 2015 and was attended by John Griffiths. It was agreed to circulate the minutes of the February Pembs Area Meeting, also the OVW response to the White Paper on Reforming Local Government and The Voice (OVW magazine).

(d) There were no motions for debate at the OVW AGM 2015.

(e) AMBLESTON MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (AMHMC). It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed that Kevin Morris continues to represent Ambleston Community Council on the AMHMC.
(f) Wallis Common has been inspected by Birch Utilities Officers on behalf of Western Power Distribution regarding trees and branches encroaching electricity poles and cables. All offending trees and branches will be removed later this year.

(g) Information received from Ombudsman (Wales) regarding revised Guidance on the Code of Conduct for members.

(h) Posters received from Hywel Dda Health Board regarding events on Health Matters over the next two months. Posters to be placed in Notice Boards.

(i) It was agreed to circulate the Update on Secondary Schools Reorganisation and the Festivals and Events Guide for Pembrokeshire for 2015.

8B Hire of Hall.
John Griffiths declared an interest being a member of the AMHMC and took no part in the discussion. It was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to pay £30.00 for the hire of the hall for the period October 2014 to April 2015 inclusive.

9. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.45 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 18th May 2015 following the Annual General Meeting. (Monday 25th May being a Bank Holiday).
